MINUTES OF AREA 9 MEETING
18th July 2022 at The Compass Inn, Tormarton
	Item
	
	Action



	1
	Present

Gill Penberth – Chair

Penny Fernehough – Area Rep - Zoom
Jo Ricketts – Area Secretary
Chantelle Bucknell – Treasurer

Emma Roberts – VWH

Pip Thornton – VWH 
Daphne Smith – KLRC

Carolyn Taylor – SVH

Claire Friend - BDRC 

Sally Thorne - BDRC
Diana Morgan – KLRC
Maggie Read - KLRC

Jo Howse - WGRC
Lottie Parkin - WGRC
	

	2
	Apologies

Kim Evans – Saxon
Linda Knight – VHPRC

Caroline Rich – Cotswold Edge

Kelly Clack - Frampton


	

	3
	Area Report

Combined Training which had been moved from January due to bad weather was ran by West Wilts EC and had lots of positive feedback.  
Combined Challenge was due to be run on Easter Sunday at Tumpy Green, sadly wasn’t enough numbers to be viable to run.

Dressage to Music went ahead and was a successful day.

BRC are promoting Quadrille, Saxon are hoping to put forward a team.

Horse Trials – numbers were very low this year, possibly hit by Cotswold Cup Entries.  Jointly ran with Area 15 who had more riders than Area 9.  Penny tried to get an adjustment in price with West Wilts but they are also being hit by low entries for their events.  Chantelle believes we made a profit at the event, this to be confirmed with a breakdown of costs and entries.

Perhaps we should look for a new venue for next year.  Penny suggested Sapey with Area 15 organising but this would perhaps be too far at approx. 89 miles from Bath.  Jo Howse will ask Rectory for date and price.  Jo Ricketts to ask Oxstalls.  Jo Ricketts and Carolyn Taylor to liaise with regards to looking at Leyland Court to see if that would be a possibility.
Possibility of running alongside a pony club event but speeds and tack check etc are different. Pony club were also struggling for entries this year.
Chantelle to provide financial breakdown for West Wilts ODE so comparisons can be made.

Penny to liaise with Tumpy Green to discuss Combined Challenge. 


	

	4
	Events Held
Dressage event at Rabson Manor organised by Swindon.  Entries were low with majority of clubs entering the South West Championship rather than Lincoln qualifier.  Feedback from SVRC members that a tack check wasn’t completed and hat not tagged.  It would also be good to have dressage scores directly on www.ridingclubscores.co.uk as not all competitors were aware that results were being put on Swindon website.

Down on numbers for Showjumping at Rectory Farm.  Two arenas ran really well.  Everything ran on time.  
A discussion followed on how to deal with qualifiers with decreasing numbers and possible reasons for this was the increasing cost of living and some competitors picking which event to compete at rather than going to all qualifiers.  

The summer qualifiers tend to be very close to each other also.

With this in mind would it be viable and more cost effectively to run the summer Dressage and showjumping at Rectory on the same day.  Wessex Gold are happy to share this event at Rectory.

	

	5
	Forthcoming Events
Frampton have Intro Dressage on 14th August at Burrows Court.  Championship is at Bury Farm early in October.
VWH Novice dressage at Brooks Stud near Dauntsey on 9th October. 

Bath to run showjumping at West Wilts in January, date to be confirmed.

Intermediate dressage to be ran by SVH at Leyland Court on 26th February 2023
Arena Eventing to be ran by Cotswold Edge, date to be confirmed.
Wessex Gold happy to run summer SJ at Rectory and happy to run the dressage alongside with another club running this side to assist with numbers with competitors having less travel.

	

	6
	Training Report
Nothing arranged currently.  No training grant has been received.  
First Aid training didn’t go ahead due to illness. 

Lorry and tack/yard security to be looked into.  Chantelle to contact a Bath RC police member to discuss. 
Clean sport and biosecurity talk – Andy Richardson employed by NAF would be able to do this.  

	

	7
	AOB
Website, a bit of an update required and move old events off the events page so next event is always at the top.  
Adrian House would like to help out with Area in an official capacity.  Penny to organise for him to go onto Official Training.

Encourage team managers to be more pro active in checking declarations.  

A request that flu vaccination rules are attached with schedules.

Encourage team members to provide details to the flu vaccination database before event.
	

	8
	Next Meeting
Monday 28th November 2022, AGM and meeting 7.30pm at Compass Inn


	


